STIPULATION REGARDING ALCOHOL NONRENEWAL LICENSE(S)
PROCEEDINGS WITH CHABOLLA CORP., D/B/A TEQUILA MEXICAN

RESTAURANT

Background

In May 2024, the City of La Crosse sought the nonrenewal of the Chabolla Corp.’s, d/b/a Tequila Mexican
Restaurant, alcohol license(s) for failure to comply with La Crosse Municipal Code Section 4-6 sale of
alcohol to underage. The code adopts the provisions of Wis. Stat. § 125.07(1) which governs alcohol
beverages and restrictions relating to underage persons. The “Notice of Intent to Not Renew License”
document on file as Legislative Item 24-0704 more specifically details the violations and is incorporated
by reference.

Pursuant to Wis. Stat. § 125.12(3), a municipality may refuse to renew a license for certain enumerated
violations listed in Wis. Stat. 125.12(2)(ag), which includes certain violations of municipal code or
municipal regulation.

Agreement

The City of La Crosse (“The City”) and Chabolla Corp., d/b/a Tequila Mexican Restaurant (“Tequila’s”)
agree to the following:

1.

Tequila’s acknowledges that it was in violation of Code Sections 4-6 on three separate
occasions in the license year July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024. Tequila’s has taken efforts in
response to the pending nonrenewal of its alcohol license(s) to comply with alcohol
regulations.

The parties agree that Tequila’s alcohol license(s) may be renewed for license year July 1,
2024, through June 30, 2025, with the following conditions:

b.

The license(s) will be suspended for a period of ten (10) days beginning July 1, 2024.

Alcohol education training with the City of La Crosse Police Department must be
completed within sixty (60) days, unless the Police Department agrees to extend the
time.

That an abatement meeting with signed abatement plan with the City of La Crosse
Police Department must be completed within sixty (60) days, unless the Police
Department agrees to extend the time.

All servers at Tequila’s must obtain City beverage operator license (commonly
referred to as “bartender license™) within sixty (60) days. Any newly hired servers
should be licensed within sixty (60) days of employment.

Signage shall be displayed at the entry and on tables that Tequila’s checks IDs. The
City Clerk may be consulted and can provide language for such signage.
Implementation is to be completed as soon as possible but no later than July 11,
2024,



f. If Tequila’s receives three (3) alcohol related violations during the 2024 — 2025
license year, its alcohol license(s) will be automatically revoked for the duration of
the license year, upon notice and without hearing.

g. Tequila’s will comply with all applicable statc and local laws.

3. The City will cease its May and June 2024 nonrenewal efforts as it relates to Tequila’s
alcohol license(s).

Signature of Parties

Signing on Behalf of the City’s Legal Department:
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Ellen R. Atterbury Date
La Crosse Assistant City Attorney

Signing on Behalf of Chabolla Corp.:
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Je JKirchner Date
AttQrey’ for Chabolla Corp.

Miguel Guerrero (Jun 4, 2024 14:13 CDT) Jun 4, 2024

Miguel Guerrero Date
Registered Agent for Chabolla Corp.



